
Family Planning & Reproductive Health

While much progress has been made in global health over the last decade, advancement has
been slower on certain key indicators such as maternal mortality. Contraception and family
planning can reduce the risk of maternal mortality and other health complications associated
with high fertility rates, early pregnancies, and short birth spacing, but women around the
world continue to report a large unmet need for contraception.

Low use of family planning and contraception is a particular concern in sub-Saharan Africa
because of persistently high rates of HIV/AIDS and a highest incidence of maternal mortality.
For every 100,000 live births, 547 women died in childbirth in sub-Saharan Africa in 2015,
according to the World Bank.

Innovations for Poverty Action (IPA), along with academic researchers and implementing
partners, conducts rigorous research on reproductive health to identify cost-effective ways to
increase access to and use of family planning and reproductive health services, reduce the
incidence of high-risk pregnancies, and improve the quality of services. Previous research has

https://poverty-action.org/sites/default/files/publications/Family-Planning-and-Reproductive-Health-Topical-Brief-Updated.pdf


included testing the impact of providing information about risk to different populations,
removing fees for contraception, providing families with incentives to delay the marriage of
their daughters, and has investigated other critical questions.

While a body of evidence is emerging on this topic, policymakers and implementers need
more evidence on cost-effective and scalable ways to improve access to and increase
demand for high-quality reproductive health and family planning services.
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